

OFFICE OF THE Advisory Board TOWN HALL 511 MAIN STREET DUNSTABLE, MA 01827-1313 (978) 649-4514 x222 FAX (978) 649-4371 finance@dunstable-ma.gov

June 14, 2016

Present: Amie Stevens, Harold Simmons, Christine Muir, Dana Metzler

Absent: Pam Crocker, Ron Mikol Also present: Tracey Hutton

The meeting opened at 6:37 and was held at swallow union before the special town meeting.

Tracy is proposing to the selectman to do a study of de-regionalizing the school district. We are looking at the study as very preliminary. It will be roughly \$5700 to do a very high level study. Christine mentioned that the superintendent is aware of these discussions. She also mentioned that this was written up in the Nashoba valley voice recently.

Harold mentioned we push this expense to July, new fiscal year, since we don't know what is coming down the pike. Dana agreed.

Harold inquired about the regionalization agreement that Christine has been working on with Groton. Christine confirmed it will have to be ratified at the fall town meeting.

Tracy requested a transfer for \$1,084.75 from reserve to treasurer's communications fund. Dana motioned we accept. Amie seconded. All approved.

\$2,000 was also requested to fund an election professional for the June special election and \$500 for supplies for the special election. Dana made a motion to accept, Harold seconded all approved.

Meeting adjourns. Town meeting begins.